STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois
Special Meeting – February 19, 2020

The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in special session on Wednesday, January 19, 2020 at the Stark County Jr.High/High School.  Members present were Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Brian Rewerts, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward, and Bruce West.   Also present were Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent; Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal; Anne Snyder, Assistant Jr.High/High School Principal; citizens of the district and a member of the press.  (Robert Groter was absent.)
With a quorum present, the meeting was called to order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 7:32 p.m.

Public comments:

Bob Rennick spoke in favor of the renovation moving forward and feels doing so would attract more to our community.  Leslie Bowser spoke in favor of the renovation moving forward due to the current poor condition of the Toulon campus.  Ryan Boarman believes the renovation would create more pride within the community.  Leslie Rennick spoke of the need to become ADA compliant and the renovation would address that need.
Mrs. Orwig thanked all the visitors for attending the meeting and explained the purpose of the special meeting was to hear presentations from a bond advisor and a bond underwriter.
Tim King of King Financial described his role as a financial advisor and his company’s large presence in central and southern Illinois.  He recommended that the district purchase some of their own bonds and to also utilize an underwriter to sell the rest.  He commented that the timing for the district to issue bonds was wise with the possibility of State capital grants and the District’s current bonding capacity.

Mr. Steward asked when our current bonds would be paid-in-full. 

Mrs. Rumbold asked for more information on potential PTELL legislation and the effect on future debt capacity.  Mr. King explained that this legislation would potentially limit the debt levy amount a district could utilize.

John Vezzetti of Bernardi Securities gave his presentation.  He stated he predicts taxes would increase by about 6% if the district moved forward with a full 15 million dollar bond amount.  He described that if his entity was chosen their fees would include supporting the district for the full 20 years with advice and all procedural paperwork necessary for the process.  Bernardi Securities has local connections to local investors, and he believes their fees would be less than King Financial.  
Mrs. Orwig asked his opinion on the District purchasing their own bonds.  Mr. Vezzetti did not recommend doing so as he felt it was wiser for the District to keep their reserve funds liquidated and earning interest in local accounts.
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Mrs. Orwig announced there will be a joint board meeting of the Stark County CUSD 100 Board of Education and the Galva CUSD #224 Board of Education on March 23, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in the gym at Stark County Jr. High in Toulon, to discuss potential cooperative opportunities.

Motion was made by Mr. Rewerts, seconded by Mr. West, to adjourn to Executive Session for the purpose of discussion of appointment, employment, compensation and performance of employees at 8:44 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to adjourn the special meeting at 9:19 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
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Approved:  February 24, 2020
